Contact Information:

Ronald Bahn, Chairman 2039 Rabbit Trail, Ripon (920) 361-3296

Jim Heise, Supervisor 2104 Rabbit Trail, Ripon (920) 312-0522

Lyndon Luker, Supervisor 156 Koro Rd., Ripon (920) 748-2421

Rebecca Pinnow, Clerk 8605 Lake Rd., Ripon (920) 748-3909

Melissa Gravunder, Treasurer 2301 Wall Street, Berlin (920) 361-1494

Richard Fernau, Constable (Animal Control) 7617 Prellwitz Rd,, Ripon (920) 748-9427

Fred Krahn, Zoning Administrator-Application/ Permit Issuer 8837 Cty Rd V, Ripon (920) 748-3955

Troy Zacharias, Assessor 500 W. 7th St., Kaukauna, WI 54130 (920) 766-7323

Robert LaBuda, Chairman Town Plan Commission 9290 Grams Rd., Ripon (920) 361-4585

> Town of Nepeuskun—Winnebago County, Wisconsin August 2009

Rush Lake Project

The most recent meeting of Rush Lake Watershed Restoration, Inc. was held on June 18, 2009. Discussion included spring water levels, Waukau carp trap repairs, new carp gates for the dam, additional dredging at the South landing to enhance winter carp removal, and proposed cattail spraying to be done in 2009. Also, president Doug Bohn proposed that an additional member be

added to the Board of Directors who would be considered a "member at large" and probably would be someone who is not a local resident but has shown exceptional interest in the Rush Lake restoration project. Additional action on all these matters will be considered at the next meeting, which is scheduled for Thursday, September 17, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. at the Waukau Youth Center. Please contact the Rush Lake Watershed Restoration, Inc. Directors from the Town of Nepeuskun for more information and upcoming meeting dates: Ken Merk, Rob Stone and Ron Bahn. For info on the Internet see: www.dnr.state.wi.us/org/land/wildlife/rushlake/index.htm

Dates To Remember

RUSH LAKE PROJECT MEETING - Thursday, September 17, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. at the Waukau Youth Center

RECYCLING - Every Third Saturday of the Month at the Town Hall 8:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

REGULAR MONTHLY BOARD MEETINGS - Every Third Monday of the Month at the Town Hall 7:00 p.m.

REGULAR MONTHLY PLAN COMMISSION MEETINGS - Usually Every 1st Monday of the Month at the Town Hall 7:00 p.m.

DRIVE SAFE SCHOOL IS IN SESSION

(OVER)

A Sad Note: Leah Ellis, who served as Town Treasurer for 12 years passed away on July 26, 2009. Leah will certainly be remembered as a kind-hearted lady of deep religious faith who dealt with the physical challenges in her life with optimism. Leah will be missed by all.

Recycling Attendants Needed: People are needed to work as attendants during the recycling drop-off, which is the 3rd Saturday of the month, from 8 a.m. till 1 p.m. This is a rewarding job that helps your community and lets you meet many of the Town residents. The rate of pay is \$10 per hour. If you have any interest, please contact the Town's Recycling Coordinator, Sandy Grigg, at 920-685-0168.

Town of Nepeuskun c/o Melissa Gravunder, Treasurer 2301 Wall Street Berlin, WI 54923

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

THANK YOU!!

Bohn Farms, Inc. and Elaine Werch/Sandy Dehn/Karen Kligerman for their generous gift of an easement on their land for the placement of the "Welcome to the Town of Nepeuskun" signs.

Sediment in Road Ditches – The Town has experienced a significant expense in past years regarding cleaning sediment from road ditches resulting from soil erosion of adjacent properties. As a result, the Town Board passed a resolution at its April 20, 2009 meeting stating that the cost of this type of ditch cleaning may be allocated to adjacent property owners pursuant to Section 86.02 of the Wisconsin Statutes. The Board will have discretion as to the amount to be charged and how it would be allocated. Please contact the Winnebago County Land and Water Conservation Department for assistance with soil erosion control practices on your property if this situation possibly exists.

Town Website: Visit <u>www.townofnepeuskun.org</u> The new website has zoning ordinances, permits, Town Board & Plan Commission meeting minutes & agendas, land use ordinances, history, and much more. Check it out!

Town Comprehensive Plan and Municipal Code Update – The Town Board adopted the "Town of Nepeuskun Comprehensive Plan" following the Public Hearing regarding it on July 20, 2009. Copies of the Comprehensive Plan are available from the Town Clerk and can be viewed on the Town Website www.townofnepeuskun.org. The next step of this project will be to have the Town Plan Commission work with Crispell-Snyder consultants to update all Town ordinances so that they carry out the vision of the Comprehensive Plan. As always, public input is welcome.

Nepeuskun Cemetery: We certainly have a beautiful cemetery located in the heart of our Town at the intersection of Koro and Kaufman Roads. It certainly is worth a visit! You may contact Sexton Greg Bellmer at 920-361-0327 for information on burial lots.